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OLD DOMINION UNIVERSITY 

BOARD OF VISITORS 
Student Enhancement & Engagement and Digital Learning Committee 

Thursday, September 14, 2023 
 

MINUTES 
 
The Student Enhancement & Engagement and Digital Learning Committee of the Board of 
Visitors of Old Dominion University was held on Thursday, September 14, 2023, at 12:15 
p.m. in the Board Room of the Broderick Dining Commons on the main campus of Old 
Dominion University. Present from the committee were: 
 
Kay A. Kemper, Chair 
Robert S. Corn, Vice Chair 
R. Bruce Bradley (ex officio) 
P. Murry Pitts (ex officio) 
Susan Allen 
Juan M. Montero, II 
Ross A. Mugler 
Rick Wyatt 
Dennis Gregory (Faculty Representative) 
Keshav Vermani (Student Representative) 
   
Also present were:  

Austin Agho 
Alonzo Brandon 
Renee Felts 
J. Christopher Fleming 
Kenneth Fridley 
Annie Gibson 
Keya Godette 
Jenn Grimm 
Brian O. Hemphill 
Brandi Hephner LaBanc 
Trayveon Hickman 
Jaime Hunt 
 

Susan Kenter 
Chrysoula Malogianni 
Donna Meeks 
Brian Payne 
Chad A. Reed 
Nina Rodriguez Gonser 
Ashley Schumaker 
Amanda Skaggs 
Parish Thompson 
Fred Tugas 
Bridget Weikel 
Allen Wilson 
 

 
Chairwoman Kay A. Kemper called the meeting to order at 12:15 p.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE June 15, 2023 MINUTES 
A motion was made, properly seconded, and the minutes of the June 15, 2023, meeting 
were unanimously approved by all members present and voting.  
 
Chairperson Kemper welcomed Ms. Susan Allen to the committee, and then asked Dr. 
Hephner LaBanc to begin the presentation. 
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REPORT OF VICE PRESIDENT OF STUDENT ENGAGEMENT & ENROLLMENT SERVICES 
Dr. Brandi Hephner LaBanc, Vice President for Student Engagement & Enrollment Services, 
introduced Dr. Jenn Grimm, Director of Leadership and Learning, who spoke about the First 
Year Service Experience. Over 170 new students volunteered at one of 13 local non-profits 
or service-oriented ODU initiatives during Welcome Week. Opportunities included 
Norfolk’s Community Garden, the LGBT Life Center, Norfolk Animal Care Center, and the 
Monarch Pantry. Students registered for this event prior to arriving on campus, and the 
participation rate was nearly 100%. Student feedback on the experience was 
overwhelmingly positive, and 100% of participants indicated that they would recommend 
participating to future incoming students. The event was also highlighted by one of the 
local new agencies. Dr. Grimm then introduced Parish Thompson, a junior, who served as a 
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Retention and Special Population unit that serves freshmen, non-degree, and graduate 
students. They provide orientation programs, retention initiatives, and early alert progress 
grade systems, designed to provide seamless support to students in need. She noted that 
coaching, admissions, and enrollment outreach were realigned into a consolidated 
marketing and outreach unit, which will help them realize the goal of integrating key 
touchpoints for prospective students. VP Rodriguez Gonser then explained the new 
scholarship programs developed to provide the right incentives to online students. These 
included a merit scholarship, a technology package award, and application fee waivers.  
 
VP Rodriguez Gonser then discussed the enrollment funnel and why it’s important for 
Digital Learning to reinvent this concept. She explained that online students can have 
multiple entry points and need a variety of tools and supports to engage and thrive. She 
noted the value of Salesforce and how it will allow ODU to be high-tech and high touch. VP 
Rodriguez Gonser then mentioned that Digital Learning was selected to host the ADEIL 
conference in October which will bring together leaders and innovators looking to reshape 
the future of education. She also highlighted the recent AI Symposium that brought all 
areas of campus together to discuss AI and its impact on teaching and learning. VP 
Rodriguez Gonser then described the new partnership with the Schools of Data Science and 


